
 

 

HOLLIS RECREATION COMMISSION 
 

December 21, 2023 
 

The meeting was opened at 7:09pm. 
 
Attendees: Erica Crea, Dave Belanger, Emilee Sattler, Jake Balfour, 
Robbin Dunn, Tom Whalen, Cindy VanCoughnett, Chelsea Lennartz, Russ 
Rogers 
 
MOTION by Jake Balfour to accept the minutes dated November 16, 2023  
2nd by Dave Belanger 
APPROVED 
 
Softball Dugouts:  Received five bids.  Discussed the companies, price, 
materials and proposals.  Green Nature Homes in Brookline NH did the 
dugouts at HBMS.   
 
MOTION by Cindy VanCoughnett to hire Green Nature Homes to build the 
softball dugouts at Nichols Field at a cost of $63,509.00  2nd by Jake 
Balfour 
APPROVED 
 
Hardy South:  RFP was put out five times. Finally have a bid from NH 
Greenscapes. 
 
MOTION by Cindy VanCoughnett to use NH Greenscapes to redo and 
repair Hardy South at a cost of $120,055.00  2nd by Jake Balfour 
APPROVED 
 
Surveillance Proposal:  Telephone and Network Technologies - to place 
cameras at Nichols Field $34,730.00  This is the same vendor that the town 
has used for Lawrence Barn and Hollis Police Department.  Erica will 
review the proposal with Dawn.  Will look into placing cameras at Little 
Nichols Field.   
 
Erica will write the rec. department information for the Annual Town Report.   
 
There will be a community meeting on January 24, 2024 to learn what the 
UNH survey findings are. 



 

 

 
Rec has a new company to supply and service the portable toilets. 
 
Dave Belanger has a layout of Nichols Field to try to change the layout or 
move current fields to get another full rectangular field at Nichols.  
 
January 18, 2024 - will be the next recreation commission meeting at the 
Hollis Town Hall Community Room. 
 
January 24, 2024 - Hollis community meeting for the UNH survey 
information.  Location TBD 
 
MOTION to close the meeting at 8:15pm by Chelsea Lennartz 2nd by 
Emilee Sattler 
APPROVED 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Robbin Dunn 
 


